
January 25, 2017 
 
Dear President Donald Trump, 
 
Thank you for choosing to serve. May this new pursuit in your life give you true joy. You give this 

country, and the world, hope. George Washington and the Founding Fathers must be smiling, along 

with our creator. 

May I ask you to consider vetting Dr. Orly Taitz for service with Attorney General Sessions? Many 

others may also be trying to make contact with you about this subject. The facts of her actions speak 

volumes. Dr. Orly Taitz has been the brightest light of hope for the Rule of Law by defending and 

educating many people regarding the constitution of this country. These efforts continue today in 

multiple cases that are waiting action.  

During the last eight years of darkness my faith in our country’s leaders have been tried severely. 

Being an Army Veteran, it saddened me greatly to follow the news of a Commissioned Officer, LTC 

Terry Lakin US Army. As you must know, his concern was regarding the constitution. He was living 

up to his oath as every Commissioned Officer should. His orders were from Barack Obama to deploy 

overseas again, and as many of us, he did not know who Obama was. The vetting  process was not 

properly or legally done by the DNC or the individual States. The history of this event is very worthy 

of the time. He is one of us that  was ignored and wronged for faithfully doing his Duty. Please 

consider full reinstatement and the Medal of Honor for Mr. Terry Lakin. May I recommend this to 

you? 

Dr. Orly Taitz has a site that your investigative team may find very helpful with many issues. She 

has run for office herself and found afterward over 1 million invalid voters in her state alone. This is 

legally docummented  as Dr. Taitz tried to have this case heard in court. It was not heard by a Judge, 

I understand. You may find she would be honored to hear from you about serving in a capacity that 

would have our laws enforced to directly protect our freedoms. 

No other Lawyer in this country has come close to her efforts with the eight year problem that 

thank God, you removed. Many people would not listen to what Dr. Taitz had to say in the past. The 

Presidential Medal of Freedom from YOU would be more than fitting for Dr. Orly Taitz for 

everything she has done in the past and continues today. It may also point out that this will be a 

Nation of Laws, Blessed by our Creator, again.  

 Our very best to you, your family and your team, 



David & Victoria Battell 

LaConner, Washington 

  

       

                                          
  
 


